
 
 

 

June 20, 2022  

 

The Honorable Luz Rivas, Chair                                                 

Assembly Natural Resources Committee                                                                     

1020 N Street, Room 164                                                                       

Sacramento, CA  95814 

  

RE: SB 1013 (Atkins) Beverage container recycling: wine and distilled spirits – Support   

 

Dear Assemblymember Rivas,  

We, the undersigned organizations, are proud to support SB 1013, authored by President Pro Tem Toni 

Atkins. SB 1013 will measurably increase glass and PET container recycling, improve the financial viability 

of recycling centers, and reduce consumer confusion by extending the scope of California’s Bottle Bill to 

include all wine and distilled spirit containers. SB 1013 is projected to increase total glass and PET recycling 

by 200,000 tons or more annually.  

The refund value on these containers is expected to shift approximately 50,000 tons of glass currently 

collected at curbside to the buyback recycling collection system, thereby reducing public costs, and 

increasing statewide average scrap values. 

It’s no secret that many communities in California are lacking in meaningful opportunities for the 

redemption and recycling of beverage containers. While additional policy and financial incentives are 

urgently needed to address these underserved areas, this proposal will help by increasing monthly volume 

and revenue at buyback recycling centers. Data from the California Bottle Bill and other states suggests that 

the extension of the 5 to 10 cent CRV  



 

value, will increase wine and distilled spirit container recycling from the current 30 % to 65%, 70% or even 

80% recycling. 

We know that using increased levels of recycled content in glass and plastic container manufacturing will 

save energy and reduce pollution, including reducing carbon emissions.  

SB 1013 will expand recycling, strengthen end-use markets, and help ensure that the unique cost of 

recycling each container type is borne by the producers—Producer Responsibility—and not by taxpayers, 

ratepayers, or local governments.       

For the reasons above, we strongly support SB 1013.  

Sincerely, 

 

                                 

Mark Murray    Victoria Rome            Melissa Romero                              

Executive Director   CA Government Affair Director         Senior Legislative Manager   

Californians Against Waste  Natural Resources Defense Council         California Environmental Voters 

 

                                                                      

Daniel Barad    Doug Kobold           Wendy Butts                                     

Senior Policy Advocate   Executive Director          President                                             

Sierra Club California               California Product Stewardship Council         CA Association of Local Conservation 

                                                        

Joe La Mariana    Richard Valle             David Krueger                           

Executive Director   President                  President                                     

RethinkWaste    Tri-Ced Community Recycling         Northern CA Recycling Association 

 

       

Emily Parker    Erica Donnelly-Greenan          Laura McKaughan                 

Coastal and Marine Scientist  Executive Director           President of the Board of Directors                    

Heal the Bay    Save Our Shores          CA Resource Recovery Association 

 

Corps 



 

 
 

 

Laura Anthony 

Program Coordinator 

Save the Albatross Coalition  

            
Alison Waliszewski 

Policy & Outreach Manager 

5 Gyres Institute 

 

 
 

   Leslie Mintz Tamminen 

   Director 

   Seventh Generation Advisors               

 

          
                                        

Jan Dell       Felipe Melchor          Dianna Cohen                                                

Founder and Independent Engineer    General Manager          Chief Executive Officer                           

The Last Beach Cleanup     Monterey Regional Waste Management      Plastic Pollution Coalition             

                          

 
 

   
David Diaz, MPH 

Executive Director 

Active San Gabriel Valley 

 
         Miriam Gordon 

         Policy Director 

         UPSTREAM  

 

 

 

 
Christopher Chin 

Executive Director 

The Center for Oceanic Awareness, 

Research, and Education (COARE) 

 
Mati Waiya 

Executive Director 

Wishtoyo Chumash Foundation 

 
 

        Ruth Abbe 

        President 

        Zero Waste USA 

 

 

                    

Alex Oseguera                                     Chuck Helget       Michael Smaha                                          

Director of Government Affairs     Director, Government Affairs        Vice President, Government Relations 

Waste Management      Republic Services               Can Manufacturers Institute 

 

           

Kirk Kimmelshue     Matt Broad                                                     

Vice President State Government   Legislative Advocate                                                                                            

Anheuser-Busch     California Teamsters                 


